From:Marty ThrasherTo:Stephanie Troyer-BoydSubject:Gypsy moth infestation

Date: Wednesday, November 18, 2020 11:49:39 AM

Dear Major and Members of Council, Municipality of Lambton Shores:

My name is Martin Thrasher of 10174 Shoreline Dr, Grand Bend (519 2386841). I am writing to strongly request that the municipality take the leadership role in an aerial spray in the spring of 2021. These moths are having a devastating impact on the tree canopy and must be dealt with affirmatively and proactively. The best response is a broad spray initiated and led by the municipality. It is unfathomable to me that the municipality would not see the wisdom in this move and act accordingly. I am more than willing to pay a tax surcharge in 2021 to specifically cover the costs incurred for the spray.

Please ensure this email is included in the correspondence section of your Dec 1,2020 agenda and shared with the Mayor and all Council members.

Respectfully... Martin Thrasher

10174 Shoreline Dr, Southcott Pines